Mount Vernon Continuum of Care for the Homeless

Meeting Minutes

April 16, 2009

Meeting Facilitator: Karl Bertrand

Present: 

	K. Bertrand, PD&D
	C. Jones, City of Mt. Vernon

	T. Brown, HOPWA
	T. Mastroeni, Mt. Vernon United Tenants

	J. Cooper, Planning Dept.
	A. Muhammad, Renaissance 

	D. Hall, Central Committee
	D. Scholar, City of Mt. Vernon

	P. Harper, HMIS
	J. Soto, Legal Services of Hudson Valley

	R. Iaboni, City of Mt. Vernon PCD
	


 TOPICS:

I. Welcomes and Introduction

II. Update on issues discussed at 2/19/09 meeting

HUD’s annual renewal process may change for this year as HUD is expected to prepare revised renewal guidelines.

What was previously thought to be a 10X expansion of ESG funding (eviction prevention, etc.) under the stimulus package is actually a brand new program with different guidelines; this new program will be apportioned at levels equaling 10X ESG funds to entities that currently receive ESG.  Mt. Vernon is therefore expected to receive $ 750,000 over three years under this initiative. 

III. List of FY08 Awards vs. requests

Karl handed out the list of recipients of FY 08 awards and noted planning had begun for FY 09 C of C applications.  Karl noted that programs providing housing were very likely safe but that programs providing primarily services may be in jeopardy under HUD’s new priority guidelines. 

IV. Announcements

HUD’s new guidelines under HPRR program may prove difficult to achieve since HUD is looking for client self-sufficiency with 18 months of entering program.

HUD will offer some recommended (mandatory) training sessions on APR preparation (5/13) and contract compliance matters (5/28).  Dates are tentative but Karl will send out an email once confirmed.

V. FY08 Award Letter

The award letter from HUD provides each contractee with the level of funding and contract number for the next fiscal year. Funding levels are unchanged except for two SHP projects administered by CMV, which have a possible 4% increase in the leasing portion of the budget. Note that the new contract numbers have a new format from the one used for the last several years. The new format is: NY0XXXB 2T040801 where XXX is a specific arbitrary 3 digit program number, and B indicates an SHP contract. The 2T040801 string is common to all contracts- the 08 refers to FY08 and 04 to Westchester.

VI. Identify issues for MVDSS meeting at 2pm on 4/30/09

All agencies should email PD&D with the specific problems they have encountered with the Mt. Vernon District Office of DSS. PD&D will forward these complaints to Leonard Townes prior to the metting so he  can review and possibly correct any issues before the meeting.

VII. HMIS and data entry

Pat Harper announced that he has resolved most known software issues with the vendor.   

All provider agencies must therefore now begin to enter data into the Client track system and notify him of any problems they detect in either data processing or report generation.  He asked all attendees to email him by next Friday (4/24) on any agency specific problems they have encountered.  Several participants requested refresher training on client track because of the lapse of time since the system has been operational.

VIII. SHP Certification for Leasing Amount to secure 4% increase in leasing budget line

IX. Monitor APRs

All APRs due to HUD have been sent.

There was a general discussion on the some of the questions and items to review on HUD’s APR review usually performed by Lisa Lockley.  Special note was made of certain HUD forms that Ms. Lockley was consistently interested in seeing and reviewing.

X. Next meeting date

Thursday, May 21st at 9:30am. 



